MEMORANDUM

TO: FILE
FROM: JOHN R. HAMMOND JR.
DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
DATE: JANUARY 14, 2022
RE: IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF TETON WATER &

SEWER COMPANY FOR AUTHORITY TO BUILD A NEW WELL;
CASE NO. TTS-W-17-01

On October 13, 2017, Teton Water & Sewer Company (“Teton” or “Company”) filed
and Application requesting that the Commission authorize the Company to build an additional well
and to recover the expenses related to this project. The Company did not request a timeline for
processing of its Application but did request that this matter be processed through Modified
Procedure. On December 6, 2017, the Commission issued a Notice of Application and Notice of
Intervention Deadline.

On December 9, 2021, the Company emailed a request to the Commission to close the
case. Under Rule of Procedure 68, “[u]nless otherwise ordered by the Commission, the notice is
effective fourteen (14) days after filing.” IDAPA 31.01.01.068. The Commission did not
otherwise order. The Company’s Application is withdrawn as a matter of law, effective as of

December 23, 2021. Therefore, this case should be closed.

VA N

R. Hammond Jr.
puty Attorney General
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